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Tuesday 20 February                                                                                            Newsletter No. 2 

Tuesday 20 February 
 
Friday 23 February  
Friday 23 February 
Friday 23 February 
Tuesday 27 February 
Tuesday 27 February  
Thursday 8 March  
Mon 5 – Fri 9 March  
Monday 12 March  
Tuesday 13 March 
Monday 19 March 
Thursday 22 March  
Friday 23 March  
Monday 26 March  
Thursday 29 March 
Monday 16 April 
Monday 16 April 

Launch into Learning Evening:  
       5.30pm Junior Years, 6pm Senior Years, 6.30pm Middle Years 
EDPSSA Swimsports, Watermarc, Greensborough (9.30am – 1pm) 
1.30pm Parents & Friends Community meeting, Middle Yrs Building 
2.45pm School Assembly 
Whole School Circus Challenge Incursion 
3pm – 4pm Second Hand Uniform Sale 
6.30pm Canberra Camp Parents Information Night 
Years 3 & 4 Swimming 
Labour Day 
Network Curriculum Day – No students at school 
7pm School Council AGM followed by first School Council 2018 Mtg 
Parent/Teacher/Student Interviews – Alteration to School Day  
School Photos 
Year 6 National Leadership Day, MCEC 
Term 1 Ends 2.30pm 
Term 2 begins 9am 
5 & 6 Canberra Camp departure – 7am 

 
 

PRINCIPAL REPORT 
 

Dear Parents and Friends, 

I would like to formally introduce myself as the new Assistant Principal of Research Primary School. I am 
excited to become a part of the Research community and am already enjoying the school culture. 
 

Throughout my teaching career I have had the opportunity to participate in a number of research 
projects which have developed my passion in school improvement, curriculum development and student 
growth. I believe that a child’s education is most successful when there is a strong partnership between 
home and school. I look forward to working with the whole school community to enhance the success of 
our students.  
 

Last week Fiona had the opportunity to meet with Vicki Ward. As a past student of the school, she is very 
interested in supporting the school to make some much needed upgrades. Vicki is going to begin lobbying 
for some financial support for the school. As you are aware this can be a long process, so in the mean 
time she is looking at other ways she can support the school including helping the school to become 
bushfire safe. Keep an eye on Facebook for updates, you may have already seen a picture of Fiona and 
Vicki in our school library.  
 

Research has such an amazing community and just last week we were once again reminded of how 
privileged we are to be amongst it. A member of the community, who has no connection to the school 
other than living in the community, asked to make an appointment with Fiona to offer a donation. That 
afternoon the community member came up to the school and presented a cheque to the school to 
support families in need. It was an incredible surprise by such a generous person.  
 

As amazing as our community is, I would like to take this opportunity to remind you to be mindful what is 
discussed out in the community. When a conversation is overheard by someone else it can be taken out 
of context.  
 

We are well into the start of the year now and it has been fabulous to see so many meetings between 
staff and parents. The education of your children is of course a team effort between both parents and 
teachers and we are excited about the increased communication between both parties. If you have any 
questions, concerns or queries regarding your child, please make an appointment with your child’s 
classroom teacher so they can set aside time dedicated to you and your child.  
 

 
 
 
 
 



 
You may have heard on the grape vine about a Research Primary School baby. We are so excited to 
inform you that the rumours are true, Krista Kepitis is expecting her first baby in July. We are very 
excited for her and looking forward to watching the bump grow.  
 

A reminder, in order to avoid repeating the same information from week to week and make the 
newsletter more purposeful for parents and guardians, the newsletter will now be sent out once a 
fortnight. Fiona and I will take turns in writing a principal report so we both have the opportunity to 
communicate with our community.                                                                           Mrs. Ailsa Glembin 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

ADMINISTRATION 
              

SCHOOL COUNCIL 
School council met for the final meeting of the 2017-18 School Council last Monday, 12th February. The 
Annual General Meeting of School Council will take place on Monday 19 March, and the new School Council 
meets following the AGM. 
 

School Council discussed the following items: 

 Start of school year went well 

 Welcome to new staff 

 School Finance  

 Home School Communication 

 Curriculum Day Tuesday 13 March and Alteration to the School Day Thursday 22 March  

 Nominations are called for School Councillors for 2018  
School Council minutes are available at the school office. 
 
CAMP & SCHOOL EXCURSIONS FUNDING (CSEF) 2018 
The CSEF is an annual payment to schools to help towards camps, sports and/or excursions expenses for 
eligible students, the Primary School student rate is $125 per year. If you had an application in 2017 you 
do not need to reapply unless your circumstances have changed or if you are new to RPS.  
 

New applicants need to meet the following criteria to be eligible to receive this funding: The student must 
be attending a government / non-government school on the first day of term 1; the parent / guardian must 
be the holder of a Veterans Affairs Gold Card or hold a Centrelink Health Care Card or hold a Pensioner 
Concession Card.  
 

Please collect an application form from the school office and completed application forms need to be 
returned to the school office as soon as possible to allow payments to start in March.   
 
ALLERGIES TO FOOD & PETS  
Several students at School suffer food and pet allergies and so to help them with their condition we ask a 
couple of things of our families; please avoid sending along food such as peanuts and eggs whenever 
possible, we also do not allow any food sharing by children at school (just to reduce the risk of a potential 
problem) and we ask that dogs be left at the gate of the school and not bought on to the School grounds, 
also to reduce the risk of allergic reactions. If you wish to bring a pet for ‘Show and Tell’ please discuss with 
your classroom teacher first. Thank you for your co-operation.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

YEAR INFORMATION EVENING 
LAUNCH INTO LEARNING 

 

Our Meet the Teacher, year information evening ‘Launch into Learning’ will take place tonight 
Tuesday 20th February 

Students are also invited along to the evening and will introduce you to their teacher, chat about their class 
routines and the class teacher will outline the year ahead (Prep children can attend, but do not present)  

The times are staggered trying to allow families to attend meetings for all their children. 
 

5.30pm – Junior Years              6pm – Senior Years        6.30pm – Middle Years 
 



   

VOLUNTEERS, TUTORS, PARENT SUPERVISION AND OTHER  
 

We have been working closely with the Department to ensure that our guidelines for people coming into our 
school to act as volunteers are compliant with Child Safety Standards. The following are a list of foreseeable 
scenarios, however, as situations occur, we will liaise with the Department to ensure that we are always 
compliant.  
 

 We will be unable to allow private tutors to attend the school to give individual student tuition in a 
subject area 

 Instrumental music will continue to be offered in 2018 to all students in the areas of keyboard and 
singing.  This may change according to the needs of the school at the time. The school simply offers 
a space through a rental agreement to the business 

 Any volunteers coming into the school to support students and teachers must abide by the working 
with children’s check rules. Please refer to the following link for more information; 
http://www.workingwithchildren.vic.gov.au/ 

 Volunteers who do have satisfactory working with children’s checks still cannot be left to supervise 
students alone.  They must remain in the classroom with the teacher.  This also means that 
volunteers will not be able to transport and supervise students on excursions  

 All external agencies who enter the school must present their working with children’s checks before 
conducting any activities or works within the school. This can range from a tradesperson, to a person 
conducting an incursion  

 All health professionals working with students who have additional needs will provide their 
registration details and working with children’s checks and will work from an open space where 
there is teacher supervision  

 

VALUES AWARDS 
 

Congratulations to our Values Awards winners, our new awards which reflect our RPS Values of  
Respect, Excellence, Sense of Fun, Equality, Achievement, Resilience, Co-operation and Honesty. 
 

Japanese: Anna P1B  Art: Samantha 2K 
 

Ivy 34H  Hannah 2K  Olivia 56K  Aster P1S  Ben P1S 
 

YEARS 5 & 6 CANBERRA CAMP – 16 APRIL TO 20 APRIL 
 

Time is slipping by quickly and we are already in week 4. Year 5/6 Canberra Camp is on the first week of 
Term 2, 16th – 20th April. There will be a Camp Information session on Thursday, 8th March at 6.30pm in the 
senior year’s area. Reminder for parent helpers on camp, we will meet at 6.00pm for a camp briefing. 
Medical forms and clothing list will be sent home this week. Please return the medical form by 9th March. 
Any questions before the information evening, please don’t hesitate to contact me. 

Jocelyn Watts, Canberra Camp Coordinator 
 

JAPANESE NEWS 

 
Students started a new year in Japanese by writing their own Japanese learning goals. In Japan, people 
make a wish or goal at the beginning of each year. Year 1 and 2 wrote them on "daruma", a symbol of "never 
give up" and Year 3, 4, 5 and 6 students wrote them on "e ma", a symbol of "serious wish". 
 

 
 

http://www.workingwithchildren.vic.gov.au/


 

LIBRARY NEWS 
 

BOOK CLUB 
Thank you to everyone who ordered their books through the LOOP, this process makes it easier for all 
involved and remember all your orders help RPS purchase more books for our library.  
 

Orders will be distributed as soon as they are delivered.  
 

SPORTS & PE NEWS 
 

RPS SWIM TRIALS YEARS 3-6 
Last Friday afternoon, we went to Aquarena and were blessed with fantastic weather. Congratulations to 
all the students who swam their best. It was a great effort by all. Many thanks to the wonderful group of 
parents who assisted at the pool.  
  

EDPSSA SWIMSPORTS – FRIDAY 23 FEBRUARY 
Reminder to the RPS Swim Team, please go to Mr O’Halloran’s class on Friday at 8.50 am before we jump 
on the bus. Could all swimmers please be in their bathers before they come to school and all students 
must be in school uniform. Permission notes went out today and need to be returned by Thursday 22nd 
February. 

Good luck to all our swimmers this Friday at the Eltham District Swim Sports at WaterMarc, 
Greensborough.  

Mark O’Halloran  
 

SCHOOL SPORT VICTORIA - TEAM VIC TRIALS 
The registration and selection process for Team Vic teams for 12 years and under Basketball, Football, 
Soccer and Netball, to attend School Sport Australia Championships, is underway and applications close on 
March 1 2018. 
 

The School Sport Australia program of National Championships provides outstanding opportunities for 
students to participate at a national level, representing their school and their state. 
 

Parents can nominate their child for the 12 years and Under Team Vic Trials via the Team Vic page on the 
SSV website. If your child plays a high level / representative level in these sports you may like to consider 
nominating your child. Parents are responsible for organising their child’s attendance at trials.  
 

PRIOR to registration: 
a.       School must confirm/ endorse child's athleticism and sport specific ability to trial so discussion with 
this person prior to registering is imperative.  
b.       If the Sport Coordinator endorses child, then parent can register online. 
http://www.ssv.vic.edu.au/team-vic                                                                             Christopher Kent 
 

2017 YEAR 6 GRADUATION 

 
The 2017 Graduation was fantastic and the children had a ball. A huge thank you to the 2017 year 6 parents 
for all their work as well as cleaning up the venue on the night and thank you to the following businesses for 
their donations: Research Fruit Supply, Bolton St Fruit Market and Research Bakery. 
 

PARENTS & FRIENDS COMMUNITY (PFC) 

 
Thank you to everyone for supporting our fundraising last year. It’s great to see money raised being used for 
the new shade sails over the big kid’s playground. Let’s see what we can achieve this year.  
 
The PFC’s first meeting for this year is this Friday, 23 February, at 1.30pm (Please note the time change 
due to an earlier assembly). Our meetings will now be held in the first classroom on the right of the middle 
school building. Afternoon tea is provided and little kids are welcome. This meeting will see us plan the 
fundraising activities for this year so come along and be part of it. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.ssv.vic.edu.au/team-vic


 
COLES SPORTS FOR SCHOOLS 

 

Coles have started handing out Sports for School vouchers. The more vouchers 
our school collects, the more sports gear we can order. So spread the word out 
to friends & family and start collecting your vouches. 
 

There is a collection box by the office and one at Eltham Coles.  
 

How it works: 
 

Step 1: For every $10 spent at Coles, customers will receive one Sports for 
Schools Voucher - just ask the cashier for the voucher/s. This is also available 
for online purchases. 
 

Step 2: Place the vouchers in the collection bin at Coles Eltham OR bring in the 
voucher to the school and place it in the collection bin outside the office. 
 

Step 3: Every voucher received allows Research to order brand new sports 
equipment to enhance our physical education programs. 

 

Voucher collection will be available until the 3rd of April. 
 

Please ask friends, family and neighbours for the assistance. If you need any help or if you have any 
questions then please do not hesitate to contact the school office. 
 

NEW FOOTY GOAL POSTS 
 

We’re kicking goals at RPS, thank you to the families who purchased tickets for the Christmas Raffle and the 
very generous anonymous donation we received.  

     

 
 

CANTEEN ROSTER & NEWS 
 

The canteen will be open every Thursday for afterschool sales between 3.30pm and 4pm, but there are a 
couple of Fridays where we need help to open for lunch orders. If you are able to offer help on any canteen 
shift marked with an asterisk below then please call Jacqui Robinson 0414 362 275 or contact the school 
office. 
 

CANTEEN ROSTER 
 

Thursday 22 February Friday 23 February 

3.30pm – 4pm 
Afterschool Sales 

Leticia S 

 

9am – 11.30pm Penny L 
11.30 – 1.50pm Jess H 
11.30 – 1.50pm Clara S 

Thursday 1 March Friday 2 March  

3.30pm – 4pm 
Afterschool Sales 

Leticia S 

 

9am – 11.30pm Jacqui R 
11.30 – 1.50pm ************ 
11.30 – 1.50pm ************ 

Thursday 8 March Friday 9 March  

3.30pm – 4pm 
Afterschool Sales 

Leticia S 

9am – 11.30pm Penny L 
11.30 – 1.50pm Jacqui R 
11.30 – 1.50pm Clara S 

 



 

UNIFORM NEWS 
 

The uniform shop is now ‘well’ stocked and we apologise it took a little while for some orders to come 
through, unfortunately this was completely out of our control. 
 

SECOND HAND UNIFORM SALE 
We will also be holding a ‘second hand’ uniform sale on Tuesday, 27th February, 3pm – 4pm. If you have 
any clean, good quality items to donate prior to the sale please drop them into the school office as soon as 
possible.                                                                                              Sarah Green & Tomoko Nakamura 
 

SCHOOL BANKING NEWS 

 
SCHOOL BANKING 
 

Our School Banking day is Friday.  
 

If your child would like to join the program and open their very own bank account please 
go online to: 
https://www.commbank.com.au/personal/accounts/savings-accounts/youthsaver/apply-online.html 
 

Please ensure all yellow wallets are placed into your child’s classroom bank bag first thing in the morning to 
ensure their deposit is processed. All money should be securely enclosed in the Velcro pocket and deposit 
slips must be completed. Save from as little as 5c per week. 
 

Rebecca 0433 439 962 
  

OSHClub 

 
Hello everyone, 
 

We would like to welcome everyone back to the school year. We will be continuing with our weekly themes 
this year. Throughout the week children will be able to participate in a rage of planned and spontaneous 
play options which range from indoors to outdoors. If you could please remember to pack a spare hat for 
you children that would be appreciated. During this term children will need to be wearing a hat and 
sunscreen whilst outside during all program hours. 
 

Teresa and I are more than happy for new families or existing families of the school to pop down to our 
service during program hours to have a look at what we do. Please feel free to come down and ask us any 
questions or to show your child the space. We look forward to seeing you down at the program soon! 
 

Warm regards, Serren and Teresa 
 

All families must be enrolled to attend the program and remember enrolment is free!! Please create an 
account online at www.oshclub.com.au, all bookings and cancellations can also be managed via your online 
account.  
 

* Please remember to register your interest with Serren for March 13th Curriculum Day and / or March 22nd 

Parent Teacher Student Interviews Day. 
 

For on the day bookings please contact the Coordinator direct at the program. 
 

OSHC program phone:  0427 793 936          OSHClub Head Office: 03 8564 9000 
OSHC Coordinator: Serren  OSHC Assistant: Teresa 

https://www.commbank.com.au/personal/accounts/savings-accounts/youthsaver/apply-online.html
http://www.oshclub.com.au/


 

 

COMMUNITY NEWS 

 

 
 

 





 

 



THANK YOU 
 

WOW how amazing do the new shade sails look that are protecting 

your children over the big kid’s playground. 

THANK YOU to everyone who supported our fundraising last year 

that made this possible. 

 

 
 

 

PLEASE join us at our next PARENTS AND FRIENDS COMMUNITY 

meeting this Friday, 23rd February, at 1.30pm in the Middle Years 

building (first room on the right). At this meeting we will be 

planning this year’s fundraising and school community events. 

Afternoon tea will be provided. Children welcome. 

Let’s see what we can achieve next. 
 


